
I attended the 1/22/2019 Guilford School Board meeting.  It was clear at this meeting that a 
delay would cause some difficulties and hardships on the GCS.  There was a staff member in 
attendance and concern by that staff member that the delay of one year probably would mean 
reduction in work force and program changes. 

It was clear that a delay in the Unification deadline, from 7/1/2019 to 7/1/2020 would 
contribute to a difficult situation for Guilford. 

Please be aware that actions sometimes carry unintended consequences. 

Thank you, 

Shaun Murphy 

Resident of the town of Guilford 

BUHS #6 Director 

 


